Fife Mountaineering Club
Newsletter December 2018
In the last Newsletter, which was written at the end of the Summer, I described and showed photos which showed a series of outings where the sky was always blue, the views extensive and judging by how members who appeared in the photos were dressed the temperature was consistently high with the one exception being the Beinn Dorain day in mid August.   Clearly by then we had seen the end of the wonderful summer as September with the Club doesn’t seem to have existed at all!    There were reasons for this.    One walk was cancelled due to the strength of the winds forecast for that day, on another the regulars were all elsewhere or working and illness or injury reduced the potential size of the third group to one causing it to be cancelled.
Things looked up in October when a group climbed the Corbett Meall Nam Maigheach from Glen Lyon on a fine sunny day that followed a week of rain so heavy that their main problem was potential flooding on the roads just getting to Glen Lyon.   They approached the start via Lochearnhead and Killin as flooding was forecast in the Ballinluig area but ended up having a really good day.   Both November outings took place as planned.   However just David and Iain ventured out to Balquhidder, determined to make the most of any let up in the weather on a day when the forecast certainly included rain.   Their plan was to start at the southern end of Glen Ample and go over the Corbett, Beinn Each and then follow the ridge to Stuc a’ Chroin.   It was dry when they set off but it wasn’t long before the rain started and by the time they reached the summit of Beinn Each it was very wet and miserable so they just retraced their steps.   On Ben Gulabin a fortnight later the weather turned out turned out to be much better than forecast.   Given the weather I experienced in nearby Perth that day, I was amazed to discover that five members had been out and had a good day with clear views of other snowy hills from the summit.   I think Perth must have got the weather that had been forecast for Glenshee!  Strangely the 9th December seems to have had the largest turnout for any Day Meet this year, even more than the eight on Beinn Dorain in August!   What was even stranger was that the objective was not an iconic peak or an anniversary or a member’s final Munro or Corbett.   A goup of nine set out to explore exactly what was on the Meet List, Glen Ogil in Angus, which is a small Glen lying to the East of Glen Clova.   Parking three cars at the start was challenging  but the group achieved a clockwise circuit of the hills surrounding the Glenogil Reservoir with their highest point at 726 metres being being Hill of Glansie.   They seem to have had a great day with fine weather and clear views. 
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Summit of Ben Gulabin
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  Hill of Glansie summit


     view from Glen Ogil hills
There is still one scheduled Day Meet on the 2018 list due to take place on 23rd December.   Given the date, it was assumed that members wouldn’t be looking for a long day out but that some might be looking to get out and welcome a local walk up Norman’s Law.   The Club’s traditional 2nd January  New Year Meet to Barry Buddon is in the diary.   For those of you new to the Club, what actually happens is that we meet in Moniefieth at 9.45am from where we walk the 4 miles out to the area of beach just below the Lighthouse.   We then collect driftwood on the beach of which there is normally a plentiful supply.   We light a fire on which we cook our lunch, then after eating it, tidy up leaving no trace of our fire and walk back to the cars.     In the event of a miserable forecast then the wet weather alternative for the day is to meet at Tayport where we can have the shelter of Tentsmuir Forest for our walk.   We have been doing this for many years and the weather has been good enough to go to Barry Buddon on about  2/3 of these trips.   I am happy to coordinate transport for this outing.   If you are thinking of going can you phone or e-mail me during the last 2 or 3 days of December so I am aware of who needs to be contacted over any last minute weather related change of plan.   Those coming from North of the River usually meet up with those travelling from Fife at Moniefieth.
Seven members met at the end of November to plan the Meet List for 2019.  The aim is always to include a mixture of Munros and Corbetts with shorter days in winter when the daylight is short and a few long days in mid summer.  We try to include a wide range of hill areas accessible from Fife in a day.

Regarding the AGM we are returning to the same venue as a year ago.   It will take place on
Tuesday 22nd  January 2019 at 7.00pm in Hope Park Church Hall, St Andrews

After the formal business Harry, who was the winner last year will be presenting the Quiz.   Can those of you who like attending the Club summer weekend Meets and / or the week away come to the AGM with ideas of where you would like to go in the summer of 2019.

Jean
